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Issue 4, March 2017          Season 2016/2017 

 

2016/2017 USA and Canada Day Celebrations 

 

 
 

CLUB PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

The March newsletter indicates for many of us that we are in our last month of this 

winter season at Trails End. Our main project this year was the kitchen grilles which has 

made cooking events so much more effective.  Card Hall bulletin boards are now 

complete with mostly positive results.   

Because there has been no financial commitment from the Park owners, nothing has 

been done on the pool/quilting addition.  The possibility of something happening next 

season will be pursued when next fall. 
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The Trails End Board would like to thank the activity coordinators for their work, 

planning and leadership in making these activities happen. A big Thank You to all the 

volunteers who assist In the never ending list of jobs that need to be done in order to 

provide social activities, food, meals, entertainment, library, and all the work that keeps 

our park looking good.  Without these workers and volunteers we would not have a 

great Park like this that we are proud to call home for the winter months. 

Next season may be more of a challenge as we hope the new pool and sewing room will 

be started. 

It has been a pleasure to serve as President for the past two years. I would like to wish 

the new board success in the next season. I would like to thank my fellow board 

members for all their hard work over the past two years, good luck next year. 

As you return to your northern homes we wish you a safe trip, and a healthy happy 

summer and a safe return to Trails End next fall. To our permanent residents who stay 

here year round, take care and see you y’all in the fall. 

Floyd Neal, President  
 
2016/17 Board members: Bonnie Moore, Maureen Colburn, Ray Maanika, Kathy Fraser, Jim Frost, Muriel 
McCallum, Judy Perras-Lenz, and Ellie Scott 

 

 
 
 

 
 

This winter seems like it has gone by too fast!! 
As we close this 2016/2017 season, there are a 

few things we would like you to consider: 
 

1. March begins "Open Season" for RVers and 
occupants of the Park rentals. Open 

Season means that if you want to reserve a 
park model, mobile home, or a different RV 

site than the one you had this season, you can 

reserve as long as we don't have a 
reservation for next year already. We require a 

$200.00 deposit on RV sites and $500.00 on 
rentals. This deposit is refundable in its entirety 

if you find over the summer or fall that 
something prohibits you from coming down. 

 
2. Mobile home owners should make arrangements for their lawn care over the summer. 

We need to know who you have hired. The park maintains your yard for a monthly fee 
of $20.00. Even though you have all rock, you need to employ someone to round up the 

weeds. If you are leaving post-dated checks for the summer months, they need to be 

PARK MANAGERS MESSAGE      
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made out for $290.00 per month or if you are a new buyer on the move-in special, 

please make them out for $99.00. We have quite a few of you that have not appraised 
us of their departure dates. The March bills are out but to avoid getting charged for 

trash and utilities for April, we need to know your departure prior to March 20th. 
 

3. We have had an abnormal amount of sending and receiving e-mails for residents. We 
are happy to accommodate you with this service but it takes time away from our normal 

duties. In the future, we will implement a charge of $1.00 per page for receiving and 
printing your e-mails and a $5.00 charge for sending your e-mails. 

 
4. We have had an abundant amount of homes being sold over the winter so far. That 

being said, we find that these transactions between maintaining the list of what is for 
sale, credit/background checks and preparing the proper paperwork is also taking an 

enormous amount of time. We are happy to accommodate you and the new residents 
but the time has come that we must begin charging for this service. Beginning March 1st, 

there will be a $50.00 cash charge for any home that has outstanding paperwork 

that has not gone forward to Austin. 
 

We hope everyone has enjoyed this winter. We look forward to your returning in the fall 
of 2017. Please be safe and healthy over the summer. 

 
Thank you for another wonderful season, 

Dan, Bonnie, Anni and Staff 

 

 FROM THE EDITOR’S DESK  
 

 We are about at the end of another fantastic winter season at Trails End.  Compared to last 
winter, Mother Nature has been kind and provided us with nice weather enabling us to keep up 

with all the activities.  
We wish everyone a safe trip home and a successful summer with your family, friends, the 

various activities and other celebrations up north.  As they have done in the past our full-time 
residents will keep an eye on things here and they will no doubt heave a sigh of relief that peace 
and quiet (and summer heat!) will once again reign over Trails End for the next six months or 

so.  Take note – we will be back once the cold winter again threatens our northern homes.  Then 
we will join you again for times of fun, and comradeship as only Trails End can deliver.   

Most of us with mobile homes have checklists we follow for “summerizing” our mobiles before 
we leave.  One important thing for everyone to add to their checklists - please check all the 
activity and bulletin boards located in the Main and Card Halls to make sure you don’t miss 

something that’s happening early next winter season.  Some items for next season have already 
been announced and things can and do change after this newsletter is published so please check 

out the boards before you check out from the park.  And please don’t forget to notify the park 
managers too. 

What to do something more meaningful?  For those of you who would like to become 

more involved in the park next year, check the list of activities and activity coordinators posted 
on the Board’s Board (north wall of Main Hall).  Also check the “Help Wanted” bulletin board in 

the Main Hall or the announcements in the monthly Trails End Way newsletter.  Several 
rewarding positions await eager volunteers.  Oh, you did know that volunteering is a great way 
to have fun and meet people?  Of course you did!  Experience it for yourself! 
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 Know what is going on.  Attend the Monday Morning meeting at 8:30 a.m. in the Main 

Hall.  As the season comes to a close, several useful bits of information will apparent that can 

and will affect club operations next fall.  Be prepared for next season by being informed this 

season.  Monday morning meetings are generally the first source for information that’s relevant 

to the park residents.  Be in the know by attending the meeting.  There’s plenty of room for 

everyone in the Main Hall. 

 Help us out.  If you have a problem or a complaint with the way things are being 

run/managed/coordinated/etc., then consider helping with the activity in question.  Become part 

of the solution by volunteering!   Several good opportunities next season are awaiting good 

people.  Volunteering is a great way to have fun and meet people. 

For the last two months, the newsletter ran a Cook’s Corner featurette showcasing two 

recipes per month from Trails End residents.  In the interest of brevity and time constraints, plus 
this being the last newsletter of the season, I elected to not run Cook’s Corner this month. 

Finally, everyone is expressing their thanks for many things and I’d like to extend mine too.  

To all the residents of Trails End, for your patience, understanding, constructive criticism, and 
complements during this my fourth year as your newsletter editor.  Thank You!     

   
 Drive home safely, enjoy your summer and see you in the fall. 

Joe Moore, Trails End Way Editor 

903 Leisure Lane, 937-416-5543 

 

SUNSHINE LADY  

 
The trails End Sunshine Lady is Beth Feckter.   Beth will have cards available in 

the Main Hall (south wall) for us to sign which she will forward to our friends.  
Generally, sympathy cards are sent to current and recent residents who have 
lost a close family member; get well cards are sent to those who have been in 

the hospital or are seriously ill; birthday cards are sent to those celebrating 80 years 
of age or older.  Please help Beth by letting her know of someone who needs or would appreciate 

a card signed by the folks here at Trails End.  Her contact information is 349 Acapulco or 651-
792-5798.  You can’t begin to imagine what a good feeling such a card brings to its recipient. 

 

THE HEALTH COMMITTEE COORDINATOR’S REPORT   
  

Several events related to your health are coming up! 
 

 Blood pressure checks, first and third Thursday of March, 4:00 to 4:30 pm, Card Hall, 
before the Thursday evening dinner. 

 Blood drive, March 3rd, 8:00 to 8:30 am, near shuffleboard courts on Trinidad St. 
 CPR class being offered, March 11th, 8:00 am to noon, Card Hall.  Sign-up sheet to be 

posted in Card Hall 

   
The Health Committee is in continual need of tall large prescription bottles with caps for use in 

the Vial for Life program.  If you have any empty bottles, please donate them by placing in a 
designated box in the Main Hall where bottle caps, batteries, etc., are collected. 

 

THINK YOU ARE HAVING A STROKE?  
Call 911 IMMEDIATELY 
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F.A.S.T. is an easy way to remember the sudden signs of stroke. When you can spot the signs, 
you'll know that you need to call 911 for help immediately.  F.A.S.T. is: 

Face Drooping – Does one side of the face droop or is it numb? Ask the person to smile. Is the 

person's smile uneven? 

Arm Weakness – Is one arm weak or numb? Ask the person to raise both arms. Does one arm 

drift downward? 

Speech Difficulty – Is speech slurred? Is the person unable to speak or hard to understand? 

Time to call 911 – If someone shows any of these symptoms, even if the symptoms go away, 

call 911. 

Beyond F.A.S.T. – Other Symptoms You Should Know 

 Sudden NUMBNESS or weakness of face, arm, or leg, especially on one side of the body 
  

 Sudden CONFUSION, trouble speaking or understanding speech 
  

 Sudden TROUBLE SEEING in one or both eyes 
  

 Sudden TROUBLE WALKING, dizziness, loss of balance or coordination 
  

 Sudden SEVERE HEADACHE with no known cause 

 

If someone shows any of these symptoms, immediately call 911 or the emergency medical 

services. 

 

FALL PREVENTION - Simple tips to prevent falls 
 

Falls put you at risk for serious injuries.  Prevent falls with these simple fall-prevention 

measures, from reviewing your medications to hazard-proofing your home. 

 

1. Make an appointment with your doctor.  Review with him/her the medications you are 
taking for side effects and interactions that may increase your risk of falling. 

2. Keep moving.  Physical activity can go a long way toward fall prevention.  With your 
doctor’s ok, consider activities such as walking, water workouts, and easy exercising. 

3. Wear sensible shoes.  High heels, floppy slippers, and shoes with slick soles can make you 
slip, stumble and fall.  So can walking in your stocking feet.  Wear properly fitting shoes 
with nonskid soles to prevent falls and reduce joint pain. 

4. Remove home hazards.  Make your home safer by removing boxes, newspapers and 
electrical cords from walkways.  Move coffee tables, magazine racks and plant stands from 
high traffic areas.  Secure loose rugs or remove them from your home.  Use nonslip mats in 
the bathtub or shower. 

5. Light up your living space.  Keep homes brightly lit to avoid tripping on objects that are 
hard to see.  Place night lights in your bedroom, bathroom and hallways.  Store flashlights in 
easy-to-find places for use during power outages. 

6. Use assistive devices such as hand rails, nonslip treads on bare-wood steps, raised toilet 
seats, shower or tub grab bars and a plastic seat for shower or tub. 

 
- Submitted by Don Chatterton, 458 Tampico 
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Visitors Are Always Welcome 
 

If you have relatives or house guests visiting, feel free to include them in the park 

activities such as meals, entertainment, shuffling, card games¸ etc.  We look forward to 
meeting your visitors and are happy to consider them part of our Trails End family for 

the length of their stay here.  

  

 

INFORMATION UPDATES 
 

 You can update your information at any time of the year – even if you have a 

change in your summer home information over the summer!  Updated information is 
printed in every newsletter.  So if you have a new Trails End phone number, new Trails 

End address, or a new e-mail address contact Joe Moore:  
          by email at jmooregt@gmail.com 

 by telephone at 937-416-5543  

 or leave a note at 903 Leisure Lane. 

 

 

NEW/CHANGED ADDRESSES and/or  TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
    

Following is a list of changes in individual street addresses, phone numbers or email addresses 

passed to us by park residents.  Please write it in your current Park Directory and/or update your 
personal address/contact list.  Blank spots indicate that the information hasn’t changed or the 
resident requested it not be published. 
 

 

NAME(S) TE ADDRESS 

PHONE 

NUMBER(S) 

 

EMAIL ADDRESS 
Ross Harmon 924 Leisure Lane  rossharmon2002@gmail.com 

Sue Harmon 924 Leisure Lane  techie52@hotmail.com 

Ron and Pat Jasper  956-375-2781  

    

 

 

 

 

Please remember that THE ONLY OFFICIAL CALENDAR FOR 

BOOKINGS OF CLUB FACILITIES IS MAINTAINED BY KATHY FRASER.  
Do not pencil in your own events on calendars in halls or elsewhere.  All bookings must 

be cleared with Kathy Fraser, 875 Yucatan.  For your information and reference, the 

Use of Hall Policy as passed by the Board on November 19, 2012 is posted on the 

Board’s Board in the Card Hall. 
 

mailto:jmooregt@gmail.com
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WELCOMING COMMITTEE WRAP-UP 

 
The eleven greeters of the Welcome Committee were very busy this season with over 90 

newcomers to our park.  With all these new folks, we remind everyone to wear their nametags.  
I would like to thank each of the greeters for a job well done.  They were: 

(South Bermuda)     Cathy Whitney       (Jamaica & Acapulco)   Jackie Smith    

(Tampico)      Linda Markert          (Vera Cruz)                 Jane Glock   

(Trinidad)             Linda Wuethrich       (North Bermuda)     Pat McComas     

(Yucatan)       Verna Boss    (Leisure Lane)             Sue St. Sauver 

(Durango)  North: Joyce Galbraith   Mid: Carolyn Mulock South: Gerda Schneider 

- Submitted by Linda Wuethrich, Chairlady, 621 Trinidad 

 

SHOW AND TELL THIS MONTH 

 
Show and Tell is scheduled for Saturday March 11 from 10:00 am to 4:00 pm in the Main Hall.  

All crafts are invited!  Bring your special projects to showcase your talents and to allow the rest 
of the world to ooh and aah and see how good you are.  For additional information, contact 

Wendy Montizambert (644 Trinidad) or Gail Baldwin (711 N. Bermuda). 
 

- Submitted by Gail Baldwin, 711 N. Bermuda 

 

BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES CELEBRATION 
 

Every year during the months of January through March, Trails End celebrates the year’s 

birthdays and wedding anniversaries of its residents. 
 

The last Birthday/Anniversaries celebration date for this winter season will be March 

15, 2017 for the months of March, June, September, and December. 
 

Event starts at 7:00 pm in the Main Hall.  Entertainment for each evening to be announced.  
Volunteers are needed -- sign-up sheets will be posted by the water fountain in the Main Hall.  

Volunteers are asked to arrive at the Main Hall no later than 6:30 pm. 

 
If anyone has questions or has an interest in entertaining for this event, please contact Karen 

Morley at dmklmorley@gmail.com.  
- Point of contact:  Karen Morley, 1081 Durango 

 

BLOOD PRESSURE CHECKS 

 
Blood pressure checks will be held on the first and third Thursday of every month, this month on 

the 2nd and the 16th.  Checks are done in the Card Hall from 4:00 to 4:30 pm before the dinner. 
 

 

SPECIAL BINGO GAME SCHEDULED 

 
There will be a special bingo coming up on Saturday, March 4th.  Costs are slightly higher, cards 

being four for $3.00 versus 50 cents apiece, but the potential winnings are also higher.  Game 
will be held in the Main Hall and start at 7:30 pm.  Come out, have fun, and play Bingo. 

mailto:dmklmorley@gmail.com
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- Submitted by Doris Karlstedt, 543 Vera Cruz 

 

March bills are now due 

The lot rental bills for March 2017 are now due and payable by the 10th.  See Rosa or 
Bonnie in the park office or during after hours, drop your payment in the slot.  Also, if 

you haven’t done it yet, please notify the park office of your coming departure date. 
 

 

LEISURE LANE POTLUCK LUNCHEON 

 
The Leisure Lane potluck luncheon will be on March 5th at 1:00 pm at 907 Leisure Lane.  Elmer 

and Donna Mateychuk will be hosting.  Bring a covered dish and table settings, chairs, drinks, 
etc.  Call Wilma Martin for questions or additional information at 618-499-4813. 

 
- Submitted by Wilma Martin, 918 Leisure Lane 

 

CRIBBAGE 

 
Two cribbage tournaments will be held in March, one on the 10th and the other on the 24th.  

Tournaments are at 6:30 pm in the Main Hall.  Bring a partner to the tournaments and have fun! 

 
- Submitted by Leo Schueller, 156 S. Bermuda 

 

 
 

Come and wish Hank Vanderzyden a Happy 90th Birthday on March 7th from 1:00 to 
3:00 pm at the Main Hall. 

 

 

 

 

 

HANK VANDERZYDEN 
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AUCTION !! 

 
The knife pictured to the left will be auctioned at the Monday Morning 

Meeting on March 6th. The knife was donated to the club by Dennis Cole. Wil 
McCallum will be doing the auction which is open to everyone.  

       
- Submitted by the Trails End Club Raffle coordinators (Madeline S. & Marion M.) 

 

KARAOKE !! 

 
By popular demand, there will again be an evening of karaoke singing and music designed to 

test your singing abilities and your capacity to read lyrics off a small computer monitor while 
standing under the lights in front of your peers.  Saturday March 18th is the date, 7:00 pm is the 

time, and the Main Hall is the place.  Come out and enjoy the evening.  

 
- Submitted by Wil McCallum, 269 Jamaica St., 403-638-2954 

 

MEN’S CHOIR CONCERT 

 
Come one, come all!  The Men’s Choir is giving its annual concert on Sunday, March 12th at 7:00 

pm in the Main Hall.  Come listen to what our hard work all season has accomplished.  There’s a 
little something for everyone.  We’ll fill the hall with good music. 

 
 - Submitted by Peggy  Anderson, 171 S. Bermuda  

 

BEAN BAG 

 
Bean Bag is suspended for the balance of the season due to a lack of participation.  Will try again 

next fall. 
- Submitted by Randy Demyd, 714 N. Bermuda 

 

Trails End Raffle THANK YOU 

 
Thank you to all the people who donated prized to the Trails End Club Raffle, the people who 

sold tickets, and anyone else who was involved in making this happen.  This was a great 
success, raising over $2,000 for the club. 

- Submitted by Club Raffle Coordinators Madeline S. and Marion M. 

 

Trails End Duffers Tournament 
 

The 14th annual tournament was held at Tony Butler golf course in Harlingen on a cool January 

28th.  Ninety-six golfers registered to participate in a 9 hole scramble, drinks and lunch back at 
Trails End, as well as prizes, draws and auctions.  Congratulations to all who attended. 

 
Thanks go to our sponsors, the Monte Cristo golf club, Tierra Santa gold club, Village Executive 
golf club, and the Tony Butler golf club.    Also, thanks to Hinkle screen printing at the DonWes 

flea market, H.E.B., Sprouts, Cortino’s, and the Neighborhood Market Walmart. 
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We are grateful to the many generous residents of Trails End for their donations.  Thanks as well 
to the volunteers and committee members who gave of their time and expertise to help make 

the tournament successful.  Hope to see you all next year. 
 

- Submitted by Barry Know, 357 Acapulco 

 

TRAILS END COOKBOOKS STILL AVAILABLE!   

 
Trails End cookbooks are still available and are still a bargain at only $10.00 each.  These things 
are hugely popular among Trails End culinary artists and are being sold at half the original cost.  

Anyone interested in a cookbook, please stop by Diane Mehtala’ s home (548 Vera Cruz) or 

Verna Boss’s home (827 Yucatan). 
  

- Submitted by Verna Boss (507-456-7895) 

 

       USA DAY       

 
It takes a lot of people to make Parade Day. 

     
I would like to give special thanks to the following: 

 Clayton and Kitty Zimmerman for all the hard work in finding outside venders to 

come in. 

 Larry and Sue Coleman for getting everyone lined-up correct. 
 Larry Coleman and Ray Buechele for handing out water to the ones in parade. 

 Larry and Sue for serving at buffet along with Ann Ayd, Doug, Mona, Cathy 
Whitney, Betty Gross, Sandra, and many others of whom were new volunteers… I 

forgot your name but not the face. 
 Tom and Harriet Lee for volunteering their deck for judging. 

 Judges: Mickey Kojima and Gerda Schneider, along with visiting guest judges 
Carol Nelson and Stan Heintz. 

 
The parade winners were: 

 1st place: Dan and Ginger   
 2nd place: Hank and Susie 

 3rd place: Ron and Ann 
 

A big THANK YOU to Peggy Anderson and friends singing our patriotic songs before our buffet. 
Grrrreat job!!!!  And Thanks to our Trivia coordinators Ray Martin and Linda Markert (see 
below).  As usual, our Trails End residents outdid themselves with their parade ideas and 

participation.  Many local businesses participated too and we thank them for passing out some 
“goodies”. 

 
Our dance under the Texas stars was super (oh what a night)  THANK YOU JOHN KUJDA AND 
FRIENDS.  The sounds were terrific. 

 
Thanks to everyone including our coffee man Gene Markes and to Kay Markes for being our 

Grand Marshal. 
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One last person was our Mystery Rider Gerhard Neffgen………. super!!!! 
And next year’s theme will be Sports!  If I forgot anyone please forgive me as you all made it 

special. 
 

- Submitted by Ray and Bev Buechele, Parade committee chairpersons, 933 Leisure Lane 

 

USA Day Trivia Contest 
The trivia contest organizers wish to thank all who participated in and attended this year’s event 

on February 11th.  There were a record attendance watching a record 17 teams who did an 
excellent job answering the questions.  It was a challenging and fun experience to assemble the 

questions with variety and a reasonable amount of difficulty.  The contest winners were: 
 1st place: “Sparks II” team consisting of Ron & Ann Stark and Gary & 

Candy Spiker 

 2nd place: “3 Dips and a Dew” team consisting of Rich Twait, Mike & Kathy 
Garris and Karen Hanson 

 3rd place: “Golden Gophers” 
 4th place: “The Odd Bunch” 
 5th place: Green Jays” 

 
Thanks for all the positive feedback, suggestions and comments.  We will attempt to expand our 

categories and limit the number of questions in each category in future trivia events.  Hope to 
see even more teams next year. 

 
- Submitted by Linda Markert (447 Tampico) and Ray Martin (918 Leisure Lane) 

 

CANADA DAY   
 

Thanks to all Canadians who took part in the Canada Day party on 
February 18th. 

 

 Best female costume went to Glenda McBride 
 Best male costume - Frank Vande Graaf 

 Best hat - Doris Rose 
 Best table was awarded to the "Victorian Tea Party" 

 

Thank you to our judges, Peggy Hulteen, Rosa Collier, and Cathy Whitney, who I'm sure had a 
difficult time picking the winners! 

 
The three door prizes went to Frank Apperley, Judy Neal, and Ross Harman. 

 
A draw for two Tim Hortons gift cards from Ontario Travel Insurance went to Rene Gauthier 

A big thanks goes out to John Kujda and his band for providing the music for our dance, and to 

Ellen Neffgen for printing our tickets and making the posters. 
 

Finally, many thanks to all who helped prepare and serve the late lunch, those who set up tables 
and chairs, and all who willingly helped in any way that was needed! Much appreciated! 

 

Next year’s Canada Day party will be held on February 17, 2018 and the theme for 
next year is "Classy vs. Trashy" 

 
- Submitted by Corrine Lenz, 554 Vera Cruz 



12 
 

 

ICE CREAM SOCIAL 

 
Our last ice cream social will be March 5th in the Main Hall.  It will held in conjunction with the 

Veterans Recognition Program on at day.  Ice cream will be served right after the Veterans 
Recognition program is complete about 5:00 pm.  Come out and meet the vets and enjoy some 

ice cream. Please remember to bring a bowl and spoon.  Thanks! 
- Submitted by Terry and Judy Neal, 925 Leisure Lane 956-375-2062 

 

Thanks for the Donations 

 

Thanks to everyone who have been so generous to St. Vincent De Paul.  23 van loads were 

delivered!  If you have any more donations, we would like for you to get things together by 

March 1
st
 so we can get it delivered as soon as possible and have time to pack for our trip home. 

- Submitted by Gene & Kay Markes, 847 Yucatan 

 

SPECIAL NOTICE 

 
Bev Buechele is resigning as USA Day Parade coordinator.  It’s been fun but it’s now time  
for new ideas and new involvement.  Linda & R.D. Weuthrich and Mary & Larry Behsman will 
take over that position effective immediately. 

- Submitted by Ray Buechele, 933 Leisure Lane 

 
DEEP SEA FISHING IN THE GULF !          
 
 The fishing trip this month is on March 12th.  It will be the last fishing trip for the season.  

These trips leave from Port Mansfield.  Types of fish caught 
include the red snapper (minimum 15” long, 4 per person), 

grouper, and shark, trigger fish, etc.  During February’s trip, five 
sharks were caught!  Fishing licenses are required and can be 
purchased at Wal-Mart, Weslaco Borderland Ace Hardware, or 

Academy.  Recommend those purchasing day licenses wait until 
the Saturday phone call before the trip to ensure the trip is still a 

go.  Each trip is limited to 25 fishermen/women with a minimum of 24 persons required.  The 
cost is $100 per person and is payable in advance, usually five days to a week before the trip.   

 A fish fry is planned after each trip for those persons 
who want to donate one of their fish to the fry, or you 
may opt to keep your entire catch and forgo the fish fry.  

Note: this decision is made prior to leaving port. 
 A sign-up sheet are posted in the Card Hall.  Sign 

up before March 5th!  Anyone wanting to go please put 
your name on the list and if the list is full, sign up anyway 
in case someone cancels out. 

 For more information, contact Ken Seipel (841 
Yucatan) or Dennis Higgs (831 Yucatan). 

- Point of contact: Ken Seipel, (651) 468-4258 
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ANNUAL BRIDGE DESSERT TOURNAMENT 

The tournament was held on Tuesday February 14th with 19 parks represented and 33 tables of 

players.  The best showing by a Trails End team was Pat Karlson and Carol Gindleberger who 

finished in eighth place.  Thanks to all the volunteers who made it such a success and a special 

thank you to all the ladies for the wonderful desserts and to the ladies who cut and served them.  

They were a definite highlight.  Note: the tournament realized a profit of $176 for the Trails End 

Club.  

-Submitted by Cliff Lenz, 554 Vera Cruz 

 

ADVANCE NOTICE for USA DAY 2018 

 
USA DAY 2018 planning meeting will be held on February 28, 2017 at 4:00 pm in the Card 
Hall.  Those interested in helping in any way with the festivities next year are encouraged to 

attend this meeting.  If unable to attend but still interested, please call Linda Wuethrich at 608-
346-6912. 

 
- Submitted by Linda Wuethrich and Mary Behsman, Chairpersons 

           
 

 

 

 

            
 

The Trails End Park Club has an ongoing Veteran Recognition Program to honor United States 
and Canadian residents residing at Trails End.  If you served in the armed forces of the USA or 

Canada, you may have your picture and information posted to the Veteran Wall.  The Veteran 
Wall is for temporary or permanent park residents who have served in the United States or 

Canadian Military Services, including National Guard and RCMP members assigned to Foreign 

Service.  Deceased veterans whose spouse still lives in the park may also have their photo on 
the wall.  There is a form available in the Main Hall in a black mesh box on the counter next to 

the newspapers that you may fill out and with a 5x7 or smaller picture, deliver to Madonna 
Johnson at 615 Trinidad. 

 
 The Veteran’s Recognition Program will be held on March 5th this year at 4:00 pm in the Main 
Hall in conjunction with the ice cream social for this month.  We will be honoring all American 

and Canadian veterans with acknowledgements to all our veterans, a few informative facts from 
the war periods, and songs from these eras.  Please join us to celebrate this important time in 

our history.  Ice cream will be served after the program. 
  

Points of Contact: Madonna Johnson (615 Trinidad) and Ray Martin (918 Leisure Lane) 
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THE LAST TRAILS END HAPPY HOUR 

 
The last happy hour this season will be on March 17th, St. Patrick’s Day.  Let’s make this last 

one a GREEN one.  Wear your best green for St. Patrick’s Day Happy Hour, from 3:30 to 5:00 

pm in the Main Hall. 
-Submitted by Morris Zemlicka, 536 Vera Cruz 

 

With the end of the winter season in sight, many activities have or will be coming to an end this 

month.  Below is a summary of these activities and the dates of their last scheduled 
session/class/get-together/breakfast/lunch/supper, etc. 

 
Saturday Morning Breakfast - March 25th  
Bean Bag - ended February 15th  

Sunday Brunch - March 5th  
Peter Piper Pizza luncheon - March 21st  

Mexican Train Dominoes - March 22nd  
Friday Jam Lunch - March 17th  
Friday Jam Session - March 17th  

Monday Morning Meeting - March 20th  
Thursday Afternoon Crafts - March 16th 

Thursday Night Supper - March 23rd  
Tuesday Night Entertainment - March 14th  
Ice Cream Social - March 5th  

Friday Happy Hour - March 17th  

Genealogy/DNA Class - March 14th  
Stained Glass Class - March 7th  

Monday Afternoon Quilting - March 20th  
Deep Sea Fishing Trip - March 12th  

Bingo - March 30th  
Cribbage Tournament - March 24th   
Line Dancing - March 30th  

Birthdays/Anniversaries Celebration - March 15th  
Red Hats Meetings - March 15th  

Bible Study - ended February 27th  
Tie Quilting - no definite date given 
Sing-Along - March 21st  

 

This is by no means an all-inclusive list so check at Monday Morning Meetings for updates. 
 

 

HEALTHCARE/MOBILITY EQUIPMENT 
 

Trails End has available an assortment of mobility aids (crutches, walkers, etc.) available on loan 
to those who need it.  Contact Don Chatterton (509-939-1709) or Floyd Neal (956-520-7219). 
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SHUFFLEBOARD NEWS 
  

The Ivan Watts in park Tournament will 
be held March 4th and 5th. 
 

Trophy Winners  
 

Magic Valley Doubles – January 24th, 
25th, and 26th  

 Delores Dame and Diane Mehtala -
2nd in Expert Consolation Event 

  Glenda Kehoe and Jean Larson – 
3rd in Amateur Consolation Event 

  R.D. Wuethrich and Harry Bradford 
– 4th in Amateur Main  

 
Southern Comfort Mixed Doubles – 

January 31st, February 1st, and 2nd 
 Gary and Marlene Clews- 1st in 

Amateur Main Event 

  
IIano Grande Mixed Doubles – 

February 7th, 8th, and 9th  
 Harry and Sharon Bradford – 3rd in 

Amateur Consolation Event 
 

Congratulations! 
 

To date Trails End Shufflers won 58 trophies 
for this season. Well done. 
 

- Submitted by Evelyn Apperley, 663 Trinidad 

 

CHURCH SERVICES   

 

Non-denominational church services are held 
every Sunday morning at 8:30 am in the 

Library.   Deacon Bob Waters will lead 
worship and everyone is welcome.   

-Point of Contact: Cliff Lenz, 554 Vera Cruz 

THE KITCHEN CRACKER BOX   

The kitchen has been busy, busy, busy 

with dinners, desserts, and so much more… 
  

Tom Dame and I have been trying to 
keep a little ahead of the game.  Tom is 
doing a super job as he figures everything 

out and is very much on track with costs, 
demand, and supply.  I on the other hand do 

try but not so much on track.  STILL 
LEARNING!! 
 

There has been some very nice people 
like Bonnie Moore giving towels for dishes.  

Also the quilt tying group has given out a lap 
blanket for Roger Mommer coming home 
from rehab. Also dish towels and dish rags 

for kitchen.  A big THANK YOU to all!   
 

Thanks to Muriel McCallum for getting a 
file book to put receipts and books of things 

we have purchased. 
 

What else can I say but I owe a bunch to 

great people in our park.  
 

                          Bon-Appetit!      

- Submitted by Bev Buechele, 933 Leisure Lane 

 
TRAILS  END COMPUTER CLUB (TECC) 

 

The TECC Meets in the library each 
Wednesday morning at 9:00 am and is open 

to all Trail’s End Club members.  Whether 
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you are a novice or are an experienced user 
you are welcome.  We learn from each other. 

Some of the Club’s goals are: 

 To help us keep up to date with the 

world of computing. 

 Help each other trouble shoot and 

solve our computer problems. 

 Learn tips and about new applications. 

 Keep our computers secure while on 

line. 

 Make using your computing device 

efficient and enjoyable. 

Note:  Please arrive early enough to set up prior to start 

of meeting at 9:00 A.M. sharp. 

The Trails End Computer Club sponsors a 
web site loaded with lessons and 
presentations concerning computer uses and 

the operating them. An easy to use, search is 
available on the home page tecc.apcug.org in 

the lower left corner.  Enter the subject you 
want to review and all articles containing that 
subject will be listed for your review. 

- Point of Contact: Bill Cusitar, 902 Leisure Lane 

 

TOURS - TOURS - TOURS 

 
The 2016-2017 tour season is drawing to a 
close but is not over. 

 
There are Brownsville Harbor and Dolphin 

Watch tours out of South Padre Island.  
There are Farm Tours, King Ranch tours, 
Louisana Gambling, and Mexico tours.  Just 

let me know which tour you want and I will 
try to get you on it. 

 
I have had a request to try the 
Nashville/Memphis trip again for the 

beginning of March 2018.  I expect pricing to 
be about $1,400 for the tour and flight.  This 

trip was jam packed with activities last time.  
I have posted the itinerary from our last trip. 
 

Have a safe trip home and a great summer. 
 

- Submitted by Jo-Anne Higgs, 831 Yucatan, 956-520-

8695, johiggs@sasktel.net 

 

 

SING-ALONG 

 
 We meet on Tuesdays in the Main Hall 

from 3:30 to 4:30 pm to just enjoy 
singing.  It is very informal.  We are not 
preparing for any concert, this is just for 

fun.  It is open to men and women.  This is 
something I enjoyed doing as a kid when my 

Mom could play anything she or I dreamed 
up.  Now I'd like to share with all of you for 
this one hour a week.  Please come! 

- Submitted by Peggy Anderson, 171 S. Bermuda St. 

 

 COUNTRY MUSIC JAM SESSIONS 

 The country music jams come to an 
end with the last session on March 17th.    
It’ll be from 12:30 to 3:00 pm in the Main 

Hall.  Lunch is served from 11:30 am to 
12:15 pm.  This will also be the last Friday 

lunch.  Next year, the jam sessions will be of 
a different format and venue and will run by 
Ray Martin, 918 Leisure Lane.   Thanks to 

everyone for their help these past years.   
- Submitted by Jackie Smith, 257 Jamaica 

 

WEEKLY CARD GAMES 

 
The following is a listing of the card games played 

here in the park.  These games are routinely 

played on days of the week and times as shown. 

  

Card games played in the Card Hall: 

 

Hand and Foot - Mondays, Fridays, and 

Sundays at 1:00 pm 

Men’s Texas Hold’ Em - Mondays and 

Thursdays at 6:30 pm 

Mixed Texas Hold’ Em - Sunday 6:30 pm 

Ladies’s Texas Hold’ Em - Wednesdays at 

6:30 pm 

“65” - Saturdays at 7:00 pm 

Ten point pitch - Sundays at 7:00 pm 

Cribbage - Thursdays at 1:00 pm 

Bid Euchre - Saturdays at 7:00 pm 

Sticks - Tuesdays at 6:30 pm 

Mixed Contract Bridge - Wednesdays at 

7:00 pm 

 
Card games played in the Library: 

http://tecc.apcug.org/
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Euchre - Wednesdays at 7:00 pm 

Cribbage - Thursdays at 1:00 pm 

Mixed Contract Bridge - Saturday at 7:00 pm 

Duplicate Bridge - Mondays at 12:30 pm 

Ladies Contract Bridge - Wednesdays a12:45 

pm 

 

Please note: not all Bridge games played in the 

park are listed, nor are the times and locations 

absolutely guaranteed.  Rather, they represent 

the best data available at the time this newsletter 

went to press.  For up to date information on all 

bridge games, please attend the Monday Morning 

meetings or contact Peggy Anderson at 171 S. 

Bermuda. 

 

RECYCLING PAYS! 
Bet you didn’t know this.   Below is a breakdown 

of recycling aluminum cans since 2007.  The cost 

ranged from 25 to 88 cents per pound. 

2007 - $155.40  2012 - $1,058.66 

2008 - $763.80  2013 - $830.63 

2009 - $399.14  2014 - $941.90 

2010 - $878.44  2015 - $806.60 

2011 - $1,116.86  2016 - $601.80 

Total = $7,5552.93 

 

We can thank Forrest Zemlicka and Richard 

Mehtala for hauling the cans to the recycling 

center. 
- Submitted by Joyce Kujda 

 

VEGGIE TRUCK    
 The vegetable truck will be in the park 
every Friday from 11:00 am to noon by the 

shuffle board courts. 

 

 

 STAINED GLASS  

The stained glass class meets every Tuesday 
afternoon from 1:30 to 3:30 pm in the Card 

Hall.  This class is attended by experts and 
amateurs alike, and there will be many ideas 
and guidance to help you along with your 

project, big or small.  The last class this year 
will be on March 7th. 

- Submitted by Karen Morley, 1081 Durango St. 

 

 

 

TRAILS END LOGO CLOTHING   

 

Clothing articles with the embroidered Trails 

End campfire logo are displayed and on sale 
in the Main Hall next to the kitchen before 
and after Monday Morning Meetings.  

Numerous jackets, polo shirts, caps, etc., are 
available with the logo embroidered or 

silkscreened on them.  Contact Betty Gross 
at 612-802-1627. 

- Point of Contact: Betty Gross, 560 Vera Cruz 

 

THURSDAY AFTERNOON CRAFTS  

 A list of craft activities is posted on the 
bulletin board in the card hall.  Several more 
craft sessions will be scheduled through 

February into March until the last session on 
March 16th.  Next year, we will be looking for 

a new craft coordinator so if you’re 
interested, contact any board member. 

- Point of Contact: Carol Sever, 1091 Durango 

 

FRIDAY HAPPY/SOCIAL HOUR 

Friday Happy Hours this month are March 

3rd and 17th, 3:30 to 5:00 pm, Main Hall.  
Happy hour on the 17th will be celebrating St. 
Patrick’s Day and the last happy hour of the 

season.  Bring your own beverages & snacks, 
wear something green and celebrate the last 

happy hour of the 2016-2017 winter season.  
- Point of Contact: Morris Zemlicka, 536 Vera Cruz 

 

 RED TRAILETTES  
(Red Hat Ladies) 

 

We had a couple of busy weeks with 
going to the Hilltop Gardens, the Museum of 
South Texas History, and our annual Red hat 

Breakfast here in the park.  On March 4th, 
many of us are going to see Linda Stainer 

perform at the Tower Theater. 
Come visit us now or make sure you put it 

on your to-do list for next season.  Our new 
queen is Verna Boss (she’s done a wonderful 
job of covering for me this past year) and her 

second in command will be Linda Weuthrich.   
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Thanks to all who helped make this such 
a good year. 

- Submitted by Ellie Scott, 2016/2017 Queen, 164 S. Bermuda 

 

MONDAY AFTERNOON QUILTING  

      
The quilting group meets every 
Monday from 1:00 to 4:00 pm 

in the Main Hall.  I am stepping 
down from the quilt group as of 

the end of this season.  I have a couple of 
people that will set up some training 
sessions, but we do need to have a full-time 

person to run the group.  If you are 
interested, please let me know. 

  
- Submitted by Bonnie Moore, 937-657-0635 

 

TIE QUILTING  

 
The tie quilters have had a 

very productive year and 
have made and donated 
over 170 tied quilts as of 

February 22th.  A big thank 
you to all the people who have donated 

supplies, to the women who have sewn tops, 
to the women who show up on Wednesday 
morning to help assemble the quilts and to 

the people who have delivered the blankets 
to those in need. We tend to run low on 

supplies at this time of year but are always 
amazed in the fall by the generous donations 
that come our way.  Have a great summer 

and think of us if you are cleaning your linen 
closet and can find a corner in your vehicle 

for the trip down next fall. 
- Submitted by Donna Stang, 631 Trinidad 

 

 

  PETER PIPER PIZZA BUFFET 

LUNCHEONS 

 Trails End residents and friends 

meet for a lunch time pizza buffet on 
the first and third Tuesdays of each 

month at Peter Piper Pizza, 3101 E. 

Expressway 83, Weslaco TX 78596.  The 
dates for this month are March 7th and the 

21st (last one!).  Come and enjoy the fun and 
friendship!  Sign up ahead on the kitchen 

sign-up board and arrive at Peter Piper 
between 11:30 and 11:45 am.   

- Submitted by Ray Maanika, 906-399-1144. 

 
TUESDAY EVENING ENTERTAINMENT  

Shows are presented in the Main Hall at 7:00 
p.m. and admission is either $6.00 or $7.00 

per person depending on the individual show. 
We have one more show in February on the 

28th and two more shows in March to close 
out the 2017 season. The shows scheduled 
are listed below along with links to the 

artist’s websites where you can learn more 
about each of them by (Ctrl + click) on the 

links. 
 

Feb 28
th

 Rewind Band - $7.00 
(No website available) 

Rewind is a 5 piece band made up of local 
musicians that will thrill you with their 
renditions of the great old music that we all 

know and love. From rock & roll to traditional 
country and old standards. Prepare to be 

impressed! 
 

Mar 7
th

 - Tavie’s Rock & Roll Show - 

$6.00 
https://www.gigmasters.com/oldies-singer/tavie-s-
rock-roll-show 
Everyone raved about her show last season 
so Tavie returns this reason in her poddle 

skirt, bobby socks and saddle shoes to sing 
more of those great doo wop songs of the 

50’s.  
 

Mar 14
th

 – Southern Anthem - $7.00 
http://www.southernanthemband.com/home 

Back by popular request, Wendy, Derek, 

Mikaela and Logan Pausewang, collectively 
known as Southern Anthem, bring a fresh 
sound to long-time country, bluegrass and 

gospel favorites. You are sure to enjoy their 
award winning performance.  

 
Additional sources of entertainment 
information are the Winter Texan Times 

website at http://www.wintertexantimes.com 
or Winter Texan Info website at - 

http://wintertexaninfo.com  or Welcome 

https://www.gigmasters.com/oldies-singer/tavie-s-rock-roll-show
https://www.gigmasters.com/oldies-singer/tavie-s-rock-roll-show
http://www.southernanthemband.com/home
http://www.wintertexantimes.com/
http://wintertexaninfo.com/
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Home RGV website at 
http://welcomehomergv.com/events/entertai

nment-shows/  
- Submitted by Brad Magnusson 439 Tampico 

 

PICKLEBALL  

Regular pickleball 
playing times each 
day are 10:00 am, 

2:00 pm, and 7:00 
pm, weather 

permitting.  Simply 
show up at any of 
these times to play.  

Everyone is welcome, even if you are a 
beginner. 

 Beginner lessons have changed to 
Thursday at 1:00 pm. Please sign up with me 
so I can add you to my contact list.     

If you have any questions, my contact info is 
jperras@sasktel.net, phone: 956-520-7242 

(Home), 956-246-6492 (Cell). See you out 
at the courts!   

 - Submitted by  Judy Perras-Lenz, 532 Vera Cruz 

 

LINE DANCING    

 Line dancing continues 
through the month of March and 

ends on the 30th.  Every 
Tuesday and Thursday morning 
in the Main Hall, gals and some 

guys strut, spin, prance, and 
dance to the sounds of line dancing music 

and what they learn in class.  Classes are 
held on those mornings from 8:00 to 9:00 
am for beginners and 9:00 to 10:00 am for 

advanced dancers.  There will be a pizza 
party for the dancers sometime in March.  

Details will be announced by me during a 
class.  See you there! 

- Point of Contact: Ellen Neffgen, 766 N. Bermuda 

 

BINGO   

 Bingo is played every Monday and 
Thursday night at 7:30 pm in the Main Hall.  

Cards go on sale for 50 cents each beginning 
at 7:00 pm.  Typically, 18-20 games are 
played plus there is a winner-take-all special 

game at the end of each evening.  There are 
also several 50/50 drawings just before the 

intermission.  This month there will be a 

special bingo on March 4th.  
See the announcements 

section of this newsletter for more 
information.  If you have guests visiting, 

please bring them to Bingo. 
- Submitted by Doris Karlstedt, 543 Vera Cruz 

BUNCO   

Bunco is happening every 

Wednesday in the Main Hall.  
We begin play at 1:00 pm.  

Sign-up sheets are in the Card Hall but don’t 
worry if you forget to sign up.  Cost is $2.00.  
Come out and join us for some fun! 

 - Submitted by Warren Hart, 431 Tampico 

 

CONTRACT & DUPLICATE BRIDGE 

 Contract bridge is played on Wednesdays 

in the Main Hall while Saturday night bridge 
is played in the Library.  Please arrive by 
6:45 as play will begin at 7:00 pm.  No 

partner is required for contract bridge.   
 Duplicate Bridge is played on Mondays at 

12:30 pm in the Library.  A partner IS 
required.  Duplicate is similar to Contract 
bridge except in Duplicate the hands are 

dealt and placed in boards which are then 
played and rotated from table to table.  With 

everyone playing the same hands, this gives 
you a good comparison of skill levels 
between partners.  

- Submitted by Cliff Lenz, 554 Vera Cruz 

 

LADIES/MIXED POOL  

 The Trails End Ladies Pool play on 

Mondays and Tuesdays at 3:00 to 5:00 pm 
and on Wednesdays from 6:30 to 8:00 pm.  

You can play or practice if you like.  This is 
very informal and all are welcome.  We will 
help you get started, learn some rules, and 

have fun.  Those who want to participate in 
league play with other parks on Wednesday 

mornings can do so. 
 Mixed Pool will again be held on Friday 
evenings from 7:00 to 9:00 pm every couple of 

weeks depending on Park activities.   
Watch for the sign-up sheet in the pool hall. 

For further information, contact Muriel  
McCallum at 403-638-2954. 

                         -Submitted by Muriel McCallum, 269 Jamaica    

http://welcomehomergv.com/events/entertainment-shows/
http://welcomehomergv.com/events/entertainment-shows/
mailto:jperras@sasktel.net
tel:%28956%20520%207207
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MEN’S 8 BALL POOL 

 The 8 ball pool league is played on 
Mondays at 6:30 p.m.  Players need to arrive 

15 minutes early to make up teams.  Players 
will be categorized as either A or B, based on 

skill level, and then matched up with a draw 
that pairs an A or B player together.  This 
method of making teams, along with the 

alternate shot rule, makes for a pretty even 
playing field.  A round robin format followed 

by playoffs determines the winner.  For more 
information, contact the activity coordinator 

George Dame at 659 Trinidad. 
- Submitted by Cliff Lenz, 554 Vera Cruz 

 

JOHN KUJDA’S PLAYING SCHEDULE 

March 4th, Tropical Valley, 7:00 to 10:00 pm 

March 10th, Palm Shadows, 7:00 to 9:00 pm  

 
 

 

 

NOTES:  



 
 

EVENTS & calendar highlights for March 2017 
 
Please note: Due to this being the end of the season and because not all activity 
coordinators/chairpersons provided exact information to me before this newsletter went 
to press, some activities may or may not occur as shown.  Check with your activity 
coordinator or other members in your activity to see if the event will or will not occur as 
shown on this calendar.    

 

 

March 1
st
 -- (Wednesday) - Red Hat Trailettes meeting, 8:30 to 10:30 am, Card Hall  

 - TE Computer Club, 9:00 am, Library  

 - Tie Quilting, 9:00 am to noon, Main Hall 

 - Bunco, 1:00-3:00 pm, Main Hall 

 - Trailblazers Men’s Choir, 3:30 - 5:00 pm, Main Hall stage 

 - Mexican Train Dominoes, 7:00 pm, Card Hall 

 - Mixed pool, 7:00 to 9:00 pm, Pool Room 

  

March 2
nd

 -- (Thursday) - Line dancing classes, 8:00 to 10:00 am, Main Hall 

 - Genealogy/DNA class, 10:30 am, Library  

 - Beading, 1:00 pm, Main Hall 

 - Thursday Afternoon Crafts, 1:00 pm, Card Hall 

 - Blood pressure checks, 4:00 to 4:30 pm, Card Hall 

 - Thursday Night Dinner hosted by S. Bermuda, 5:00 pm, 

 Main Hall 

 - Bingo, 7:30 pm, Main Hall 

 

March 3
rd

 - (Friday) - Blood Drive, 8:00 to 8:30 am, Trinidad St. near shuffleboard 

 courts 

 - Veggie truck visit, 11:00 am to 12:00 pm, on Trinidad St. next to 

 shuffleboard  courts  

 - Friday Jam Lunch 11:30 am to 12:15 pm, Main Hall 

 - Country Music Jam Session, 12:30 to 3:00 pm, Main Hall 

 - Happy Hour, 3:30 to 5:00 pm, Main Hall 

 - Mexican Train Dominoes, 7:00 pm, Card Hall 

 

March 4
th

 - (Saturday) - Saturday Morning Breakfast, 8:00 to 10:00 am, Main Hall  

 - Special Bingo, 7:30 pm, Main Hall 

   

 

March 5
th

 -- (Sunday) - LAST Sunday Brunch at Trails End, 9:00 am to noon, Main 

 Hall 

 - Special Veterans Recognition Program and Ice Cream Social, 

 4:00 pm, Main Hall 

 

 

March 6
th

 -- (Monday) - Monday Morning Meeting, 8:30 am, Main Hall 

 - Monday afternoon quilting, 1:00 to 4:00 pm, Main Hall 

 - Ladies Pool, 3:00 pm, Pool Room 

 - Men’s 8 Ball Pool, 6:30 pm, Pool Room  



 
 

 - Bingo, 7:30 pm, Main Hall 

 

March 7
th

 -- (Tuesday)  - Line dancing classes, 8:00 to 10:00 am, Main Hall 

 - Peter Piper Pizza Luncheon Buffet, 11:30 am, Peter Piper Pizza 

 - Mahjong, 1:00 pm, Card Hall 

 - LAST Stained Glass, 1:30 pm, Card Hall 

 - Hank Vanderzyden’s 90
th

 birthday celebration, 1;00 to 3:00 pm, 

 Main Hall 

 - Ladies Pool, 3:00 pm, Pool Room 

 - Sing-a-long, 3:30 to 4:30 pm, Main Hall 

 - Spanish lessons, 6:00 pm, Library 
 - Tuesday Night Entertainment, 7:00 pm, Main Hall.  

 Tavie’s Rock & Roll Show, $6.00 

 

March 8
th

 - (Wednesday) - Tie Quilting, 9:00 am - noon, Main Hall 

 - TE Computer Club, 9:00 am, Library 

 - Bunco, 1:00-3:00 pm, Main Hall 

 - Trailblazers Men’s Choir, 3:30 - 5:00 pm, Main Hall stage 

 - Mexican Train Dominoes, 7:00 pm, Card Hall 

 - Mixed pool, 7:00 - 9:00 pm, Pool Room 

 - Contract Bridge, 7:00 pm, Main Hall  

 

March 9
th

 -- (Thursday) - Line dancing classes, 8:00 to 10:00 am, Main Hall 

 - Genealogy/DNA class, 10:30 am, Library  

 - Beading, 1:00 pm, Main Hall 

 - Thursday Afternoon Crafts, 1:00 pm, Card Hall 

 - Cribbage, 1:00 pm, Library 

 - Thursday Night Dinner hosted by Durango, 5:00 pm, Main  

 Hall 

 - Bingo, 7:30 pm, Main Hall  

 

March 10
th

 -- (Friday) - Friday Jam Lunch 11:30 am to 12:15 pm, Main Hall 

 - Veggie truck visit, 11:00 am to 12:00 pm, on Trinidad St. next to 

 shuffleboard  courts 

 - Country Music Jam Session, 12:30 to 3:00 pm, Main Hall  

 - Cribbage tournament, 6:30 pm, Main Hall 

 - Mexican Train Dominoes, 7:00 pm, Card Hall  

 

March 11
th

 - (Saturday) - Saturday Morning Breakfast, 8:00 to 10:00 am, Main Hall 

 - CPR Class, 8:00 am to noon, Card Hall 

 - Show and Tell, 10:00 am to 4:00 pm, Main Hall 

 - Evening Dance, 7:00 pm to ?, Main Hall 

  

 

March 12
th

 -- (Sunday)  - LAST Trails End Fishing Trip 

 - Trailblazers Men’s Choir Concert, 7:00 pm, Main Hall 

 

 

March 13
th

 -- (Monday)  - Monday Morning Meeting, 8:30 am, Main Hall 



 
 

 - Monday afternoon quilting, 1:00 to 4:00 pm, Main Hall 

 - Ladies pool, 3:00 pm, Pool Room 

 - Men’s 8-ball pool, 6:30 pm, Pool Room 

 - Bingo, 7:30 pm, Main Hall 

 

March 14
th

 -- (Tuesday) - Line dancing classes, 8:00 to 10:00 am, Main Hall 

 - LAST Genealogy/DNA class, 10:30 am, Library 

 - Mahjong, 1:00 pm, Card Hall 

 - Ladies Pool, 3:00 pm, Pool Room 

 - Sing-a-long, 3:30 to 4:30 pm, Main Hall 

 - Spanish Lessons, 6:00 pm, Library 

 - LAST Tuesday Night Entertainment, Southern 

 Anthem, $7.00, 7:00 pm, Main Hall 

 

March 15
th

 -- (Wednesday) - LAST Red Hat Trailettes meeting, 8:30 to 10:30 am, Card Hall  

 - TE Computer Club, 9:00 am, Library 

 - Tie Quilting, 9:00 am to noon, Main Hall 

 - Bunco, 1:00-3:00 pm, Main Hall 

 - LAST Birthdays/Anniversaries Celebration, 6:30 pm, Main 

 Hall 

 - Mixed pool, 7:00 - 9:00 pm, Pool Room 

 - Mexican Train Dominoes, 7:00 pm, Card Hall 

 

March 16
th

 -- (Thursday) - Line dancing classes, 8:00-10:00 am, Main Hall 

 - Beading 1:00 pm, Main Hall 

 - LAST Thursday Afternoon Crafts, 1:00 pm, Card Hall  

 - Cribbage, 1:00 pm, Library 

 - Blood pressure checks, 4:00 to 4:30 pm, Card Hall  

 - Thursday Night Dinner (corned beef and cabbage), 5:00 pm, 

 Main Hall 
 - Bingo, 7:30 pm, Main Hall   
 

March 17
th

 -- (Friday) - St. Patrick’s Day  

 - LAST Friday Jam Lunch 11:30 am to 12:15 pm, Main Hall 

 - Veggie truck visit, 11:00 am to 12:00 pm, on Trinidad St. next to 

 shuffleboard  courts 

 - Country Music Jam Session, 12:30 to 3:00 pm, Main Hall  

 - LAST Happy Hour, 3:30 to 5:00 pm, Main Hall 

 - Cribbage tournament, 6:30 pm, Main Hall 

 - Mexican Train Dominoes, 7:00 pm, Card Hall 

  

March 18
th

 -- (Saturday) - Saturday Morning Breakfast, 8:00 to 10:00 am, Main Hall 

 - Karaoke, 7:00 pm, Main Hall 

  

 

March 20
th

 -- (Monday) - LAST Monday Morning Meeting, 8:30 am, Main Hall 

 - LAST Monday afternoon quilting, 1:00 to 4:00 pm, Main Hall 



 
 

 - Ladies pool, 3:00 pm, Pool Room 

 - Men’s 8-ball pool, 6:30 pm, Pool Room 

 - Bingo, 7:30 pm, Main Hall 

 

March 21
st
 - (Tuesday) - Line dancing classes, 8:00 to 10:00 am, Main Hall 

 - LAST Peter Piper Pizza Luncheon Buffet, 11:30 am 

 - Mahjong, 1:00 pm, Card Hall 

 - Ladies Pool, 3:00 pm, Pool Room 

 - LAST Sing-a-long, 3:30 to 4:30 pm, Main Hall 

 - Spanish lessons, 6:00 pm, Library 

 

March 22
nd

 -- (Wednesday) - TE Computer Club, 9:00 am, Library 

 - LAST Tie Quilting, 9:00 am to noon, Main Hall 

 - Bunco, 1:00-3:00 pm, Main Hall 

 - LAST Mexican Train Dominoes, 7:00 pm, Card Hall 

 - Mixed pool, 7:00 to 9:00 pm, Pool Room 

 

March 23
rd

 -- (Thursday) - Line dancing classes, 8:00 to 10:00 am, Main Hall 

 - Beading, 1:00 pm, Main Hall 

 - Cribbage, 1:00 pm, Library 

 - LAST Thursday Night Dinner (mystery dinner), 5:00 pm, 

 Main Hall 

 - Bingo, 7:30 pm, Main Hall 

 

March 24
th

 -- (Friday)   - Veggie truck visit, 11:00 am to noon, on Trinidad St. next to 

 shuffleboard  courts  

 - LAST Cribbage tournament, 6:30 pm, Main Hall  

 

March 25
th

 -- (Saturday) - LAST Saturday Morning Breakfast, 8:00 to 10:00 am, Main 

 Hall 

 

 

March 27
th

 -- (Monday) - Ladies pool, 3:00 pm, Pool Room 

 - Men’s 8-ball pool, 6:30 pm, Pool Room 

 - Bingo, 7:30 pm, Main Hall 

 
March 28

th
 -- (Tuesday) - Line dancing classes, 8:00 to 10:00 am, Main Hall 

 - Mahjong, 1:00 pm, Card Hall  

 - Ladies Pool, 3:00 pm, Pool Room 

 - Spanish lessons, 6:00 pm, Library 

 

March 29
th

 -- (Wednesday) - TE Computer Club, 9:00 am, Library 

 - Bunco, 1:00-3:00 pm, Main Hall 

 - Mixed pool, 7:00 to 9:00 pm, Pool Room 

March 30
th

 -- (Thursday) - LAST line dancing classes, 8:00 to 10:00 am, Main Hall 

 - Beading, 1:00 pm, Main Hall 

 - Cribbage, 1:00 pm, Library 

 - Bingo, 7:30 pm, Main Hall 


